
VII. B. 
 

 

 
  

690 Chesterfield Pkwy W  ●  Chesterfield MO 63017-0760 
Phone: 636-537-4000  ●  Fax 636-537-4798  ●  www.chesterfield.mo.us 

 

 

 

July 18, 2007 

 

Planning Commission         

City of Chesterfield 

690 Chesterfield Parkway West 

Chesterfield, MO 63017 

 

The Planning Commission agenda for July 23, 2007 will include the following item for 

your consideration: 

 

14684 Summer Blossom Lane:  House addition on the southwest side of an existing 

home zoned "R-1A" Residential, located at 14684 Summer Blossom Lane in the Seasons 

at Schoettler Subdivision. 

 

Dear Planning Commission: 

 

Berendzen Construction, on behalf of the owner Blanca Perez, has submitted for your 

review, a request for an addition to a residential structure to exceed 500 square feet.  The 

Department of Planning has reviewed this submittal and submits the following report. 

 

BACKGROUND 

1. The property is located along Summer Blossom Lane in the Seasons at Schoettler 

Subdivision, and is zoned “R-1A” Residential. 

 

2. The existing residence is a single story structure with basement.   

 

 

CITY OF CHESTERFIELD PROCEDURE 

1. Section 1003.126B “Residential Additions” states that any addition greater than 

five hundred (500) square feet shall be approved by the City of Chesterfield 

Planning Commission.  This section also states the following: 

 

“Residential additions, including the height of all additions, shall be harmonious 

and compatible with the existing residential dwellings.” 

 

2. If the addition request is approved, the building of this structure will be reviewed 

for approval by the Departments of Planning and Public Works and then 

forwarded to St. Louis County for permits and inspections. 



 

3. If the addition request is not approved, the Petitioner may apply for a variance 

before the Board of Adjustment.  If approved, the building of this structure will 

be reviewed for approval by the Departments of Planning and Public Works and 

then forwarded to St. Louis County for permits and inspections. 

   

SUBMITTAL INFORMATION 

 

1. The item for consideration before the Planning Commission is for the residential 

addition to exceed 500 square feet. 

 

2. The request is for an 833 sq. ft. 1 story with basement addition to the rear of an 

existing single family house. 

 

3. Exterior materials will be vinyl siding to match the existing siding on the 

structure.  

 

4. The proposed addition located within the required setbacks for the development 

 

 

DEPARTMENTAL INPUT 

The submittal was reviewed for compliance with all City of Chesterfield ordinances. The 

Department of Planning requests approval of the Residential Addition.  

 

Respectfully submitted,  

 
Mara M. Perry, AICP  

Senior Planner of Plan Review 

 

 

Cc:  City Administrator 

 City Attorney 

 Department of Public Works 

 

Attachments: 

Site Plan 

Architectural Elevations 

Letter From Petitioner 

 

 

 








